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MARCH 2023 NEWSLETTER 
 

WOODLAWN UNITED CHURCH 
54 Woodlawn Road, Dartmouth, NS B2W 2S1  

www.woodlawnunited.ca   T: 902-434-8302 

 

 

The Season of Lent  
 

 

 

 
 

Please join us for worship 

Sundays at 1 0:00 AM.  

 

We share our lives 

and grow in Godõs 

love to be a light . 

 

 

 

http://www.woodlawnunited.ca/
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CONTACT US 

  MINISTER 

Rev. Dr. Dale Skinner  

Dale.skinner@woodlawnunited.ca  

902-580-4849 

MINISTER 

Rev. Mary Lynne Whyte  

Marylynne.whyte@woodlawnunited.ca  

902-441-5185 

Woodlawn United 

Church  

54 Woodlawn Road, 

Dartmouth, NS       

B2W 2S1 

(902) 434-8302 

 OFFICE ADMINISTRATORS 

Shelley Clee & Ruth Boutilier  

office@woodlawnunited.ca  

902-434-8302 

ORGANIST 

Gus Webb  

Gus.webb@gmail.com  

 

  CHOIR DIRECTOR 

June Rigden  

Music.director@woodlawnunited.ca  

 

YOUTH COORDINATOR:  

Maggie Healy  
youth.coordinator@woodlawnunited.ca  

 

 

GETTING INVOLVED 
Within WUC there are Ministry Teams which  are responsible for different areas of Church Life.  

If you would like to know more or get involved with one of these please email the contact person.  

 

COUNCIL CO-CHAIRS: Jerry Jackson  & Teri Giannou  

Jerry Jackson:jerryjackson@live.ca  

Teri Giannou: cgianno u@accesscable.net  

FINANCE: Ivan Richardson   

accountant@woodlawnunited.ca                                                 

TECHNICAL TEAM                                                                          

Paul Whyte:  epaul.whyte @gmail.com  

OUTREACH COMMITTEE: Dawn Coleman                                     

& Al M acIsaac: almacisaac@ns.sympatico.ca  

STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE: Vacant   

TRUSTEES: Jim Allen  
solarkingsns@gmail.com  

ADMINISTRATION & MANAGEMENT:                           

Keith Musselman : kmusselman @eastlink.ca  

 

MINISTRY & PERSONNEL: Kelly MacNeil  

kellymacneil8213@gmail.com  

UNITED CHURCH WOMEN:                        

Bev Lynch Bevlynch84@gmail.com  

WORSHIP: Murdock Morrison 

murcon@eastlink.ca  

YOUTH AND CHILD: Lisa Allen 

Lisa.allen@dal.ca  

COMMUNITY OF CARE: Vacant        
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

 

CHOWDER! Saturday March 4 th .  The chowder  will be drive through -

take out featuring all the same delicious ingredients  that makes this 

chowder so good! Chowder pick up times will remain the same  

(11:30 AM ð 12:00 NOON; 12:00 PM ð 12:30 PM, OR 12:30 PM ð 1:00 

PM.) You can look forward to chowder, r olls from the Fancy 

Lebanese Bakery and dessert choice of pumpkin or apple pie, or 

carrot cake. The most popular lunch in Woodlawn!  Order desk opens Thursday February 

23rd. Please order by Wednesday March 1 st at  8:00 PM to be guaranteed . Please contact 

Ralph at (902) 434-7786 or Ralphsams@ns.sympatico.ca    

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL TALENT STILL NEEDED Do you feel you have time and talent to serve in our 

Childrenõs Ministry?  Please contact Maggie Healy at any time to talk more about helping 

us to fulfill our Sunday School ministry.  Youth.coordinator@woodlawnunited.ca    

 

LENTEN REFLECTION GROUP 

Have you ever wondered where God is in the midst of a pandemic? The Coronavirus 

pandemic hit many of us off guard. Its arrival has brought about many changes in our 

world. Some of these changes have been on a grand scale while others have been more 

personal. Some changes have been short lived while others a ppear to be more lasting. 

The pandemic has challenged some things in life we thought we were certain about and 

now we are certain our world will never be the same.  

  

During the upcoming season of Lent at Woodlawn, 

anyone is invited to join the Lenten refl ection group 

that will spend some time sharing experiences and 

considering the impact of the pandemic as we look 

for God in the midst of it all.  We will be meeting at 

7PM four consecutive Tuesday evening s in Room A/B beginning March 14 and ending on 

April  4.  Please RSVP your attendance to the office ( office@woodlawnunited.ca ) or by 

calling (902) 434 -8302. 

 

mailto:Ralphsams@ns.sympatico.ca
mailto:Youth.coordinator@woodlawnunited.ca
mailto:office@woodlawnunited.ca
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THE SPIRIT OF LENT 
By Rev Dr. Dale Skinner  

 

I remember a teacher of mine saying how there were two way s to read the Bible. He said, 

òIs it basically about me or basically about God? In other words, is it basically about what I 

must do, or basically about what God has done and is doing?ó This is important for us to 

consider since it says a great deal about who we trust and where we place our faith.  This 

is something I challenge you to consider during this season of Lent.  

 

Lent is season that is often characterized as an empty ritual that focuses on self -denial.  It 

can get  reduced to trivial acts like giving up chocolate, sweets or fried food. In some 

respects, this self -denial can perpetuate the notion that it is only our actions that matter 

and that at one level, òitõs all about me.ó Yet, understanding the roots of this tradition can 

indeed deepen our faith and reliance on God.  

 

While the exact details surrounding the origins of Lent are unknown (it was established 

tradition by the fourth or fifth century), its focus has always been about Christians 

preparing for the Easte r celebration marking the resurrection of Jesus. The significance of 

the resurrection is not merely that Jesus Christ rose to new life, but that through him we 

also have new life ñhaving become new creations in the power of the Spirit (2 Cor. 5:17). 

The resurrection is the evidence that Jesus had access to a Spirit that could even 

overcome the forces of evil and death.  

 

Christians, recognizing the significance of the resurrection, thought it wise to give devoted 

attention to its preparation and consider the ways the Spirit of Christ -of God - brings new 

life. Lent is intended to turn us away from the things and people that can never satisfy and 

redirect our hearts to the joy and life found in God.  

 

Specifically, the word, Lent, is taken from Old English and re fers to the springtime. It lasts for 

40 days, beginning on Ash Wednesday, excluding Sundays (which are considered feast 

days that celebrate the resurrection), and concludes on the Saturday of Holy Week. The 

forty day period commemorates Jesusõ time of fasting in the wilderness (Matt. 4:1 -11; Mk. 

1:12-13; Lk. 4:1-13) prior to the beginning of his public ministry and to the forty years the 

Hebrews wandered in the wilderness before entering the promised land.  On both 

occasions Jesus and the Hebrews were led b y the Spirit. Lent calls us to let the Spirit lead us 

again. The focus is not self -denial, it is affirming Godõs being. 

 

Therefore, Lent should not be considered as a time when we make things right with God 

through self -denial. Rather, it is a time for me to reflect on what God has done and how 

God is calling me to fully enjoy the blessings of the life he has given. As David wrote, 

òWhom have I in heaven but you? And there is nothing on earth that I desire besides youó 

(Ps. 73:25). 
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Lent provides a wonderful  vantage point through which the confidence of our faith alone 

can deepen.   Through this forty -day season, we continue to learn that it is not so much 

about what we are going to give up as it is about listening to the way God is already 

leading us to a kin d of enrichment that cannot be lost.  

 

 

 

WORD IN MY HEART ð MARCH 2023 
 

 

Lamentations 3:25 -26 (NRSVA) 
25 The LORD is good to those who wait for him,  

    to the soul that seeks him.  
26 It is good that one should wait quietly  

    for the salvation of the  LORD. 

 

Lamentations is thought to have been written  by the Prophet Jeremiah. For forty years, 

Jeremiah proclaimed a message of doom to the people of Judah, prophesying that 

Jerusalem and its people would fall if they did not change their ways of idolatry, perverted 

worship, and moral decay. Jeremiah claime d that full surrender to Godõs will was the only 

way to escape the coming calamity. However, he was rejected and persecuted by his 

own people, even though he lived to see many of his prophecies come true. In the end, 

the Babylonian army invaded Jerusalem, causing bloodshed and destruction, as well as 

capturing many who were exiled to Babylon for seventy years. The book of Lamentations 

is known as the saddest book of the Old Testament. Jeremiah laments the destruction of 

Jerusalem and the exile of its people . However, in chapter three, Jeremiah speaks of 

Godõs faithfulness and salvation that comes to those who seek God and wait patiently for 

the LORD. 

 

In our world today, we can be burdened with the sad news of war, oppression, racism, 

hunger, illness, homele ssness, climate change, and natural disasters. Memorizing these two 

short verses will help to remind us of Godõs faithfulness; the gift of salvation open to all 

through our Saviour, Jesus Christ.  

 

Blessings as you continue your journey of faith through thi s Lenten season,  

 

Rev. Mary Lynne  
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OUR STORIES 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gratitude for our Chowder Team! Over the past couple of years, our Chowder Team stepped up 

even during a time when Covid  was still ever present. Our team was able to offer members of our 

congregation and our community one of the best take out lunches in Woodlawn! We wish to 

thank each of them for their unwavering commitment and contribution of time and talent.              

THANK YOU!   
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And  Chowder would not be 

possible without Ralph S ams at its 

helm.  

Your guidance and leadership 

kept our Chowder lunch running. 

We just wanted to appreciate you 

and express how glad we are to 

work under your leadership. We're 

genuinely proud to be led by such 

a great chowder boss. Thank you 

for everything you do to make 

Chowder special  (and accessible)  

for everyone in our community  and 

for all of the wonderful relationships 

you have built with vendors, 

media, and families over the years 

to keep Chowder a staple  of 

Woodlawn United Church.  
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OUR STORIES 

The Webb/Allen families celebrated the special 

occasion of James õ first birthday in February. It 

appears he is a fan of cake! Happy Birthday 

James. We look forward to following your many 

milestones in the years to come.  (photo credits 

Amy Harrison).  

 

 

 




